Minutes of Imboden Area Charter School 


The regular March Meeting was rescheduled due to the Covid- 19 Crisis and held at 6:00 PM, Monday, April 6, 2020, at the Imboden Area Charter School, 605 West Third Street, Imboden, Arkansas.

Board members present were Tonya Phillips, Shea Flanery, Scott Rorex, George Morris, and Jean Ann Dugger.  Director Matthew Wells was also present.
 
President Tonya Phillips Presiding:

Director Matthew Wells’ report:

· Mr. Wells explained the current state of affairs in dealing with the ongoing Covid- 19 pandemic.  Physical classes have been canceled by DESE for the remainder of the school year, meaning that there will be no in person contact with students for the remainder of the year.  This situation presents numerous challenges that were discussed in detail.  AMI work will continue to be provided both digitally online and physically by request of parents.  Teachers will be meeting weekly to develop AMI material and contact families.  Concerns were expressed about non- certified staff and payroll.  Currently DESE is advising all non- certified staff to apply for unemployment, therefore removing that personnel from payroll.  Mr. Wells did suggest that non- certified staff could be offered alternative work at the school including cleaning, painting, and other labor.  The board approved of this idea and non- certified staff will discuss this concept later this week.

· Current enrollment figures are at 58.

· Mr. Wells discussed the current status of this year’s financial audit, explaining that the auditor has explained that she is essentially finished with our audit and that there will be no written findings.  Exit information with the auditor will take place once the Covid crisis is under control.

· Mr. Wells’ report continued with the current status of changing banks.  The account at First National has been opened, and a small deposit has been made.  However, with the current state of affairs, dealings with both banks have been rather hit and miss as hours are limited and staff at the banks have been minimal.

· Mr. Wells requested the Board to review policy 3.1 dealing with administrator salary schedules.  This portion of the policy was not produced by ASBA as a model policy and limits the district’s ability to provide competitive wages for administrators.  

· Mr. Wells presented a contract from NEA Therapy Providers to renew the agreement for the same services at the same cost for the upcoming school year.

Motion made by Tonya Phillips and seconded by Jean Ann Duggar to abolish the portion of policy 3.1 dealing with administrative salary schedules.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  Motion made by Jean Ann Duggar and seconded by Shea Flanery to approve Action Agenda.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  



[bookmark: _GoBack]Consent Agenda:
Motion made by Tonya Phillips and seconded by Jean Ann Duggar to approve the consent agenda.  Motion passed 5 to 0.

Meeting adjourned at 7pm.






________________________ 						__________
Scott Rorex, Secretary							Date




